
East Allington Primary School 

NEWSLETTER  

  

 

Active - Bold - Caring 

We educate children so they can lead great lives 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we come to the end of our ‘full’ second week back, I have been reflecting 
on how much has already been achieved in such a short space of time. It has 
certainly been busy, but it has also been wonderful to see so much learning 
taking place, both in classrooms and outdoors. The children have really thrown themselves back into 
school life with enthusiasm, and it has been a joy to see their curiosity and energy shine through across 
so many areas of the curriculum. 
 
Hopefully, you have now received our ‘Dates for the Diary’ for the year ahead. We know how important 
it is for families to have notice of key events so you can plan around work, childcare and other  
commitments. While we have shared as much as possible at this stage, there will always be things that 
come up throughout the year, and we will make sure the current term’s dates are kept fully up to date 
in the weekly newsletter. This way you’ll always have the latest version in one place, should anything be 
added or changed. As with last year, we will continue to keep you updated about upcoming events 
through our weekly newsletters, the school website and our Facebook page. You’ll also receive updates 
and reminders via Bromcom.  
 
If you haven’t yet joined our Facebook page, we would really encourage you to do so—it’s a quick and 
easy way to see reminders, useful links, and our weekly community news posters, which highlight what is 
happening in and around our community.  
 
Thank you, as always, for your continued support. Working together makes such a difference to the  
experiences we can offer your children, and we are really excited about the year ahead. We wish you a 
restful and enjoyable weekend. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Liam Fielding 
Headteacher 

 

 

Friday 19th September 2025 
Attendance to date 

Beech 96% 

Hazel 97% 

Willow 91% 

National 
expectation 

96% 



 

 

 

 

Monday 22nd September 2025 Yr6 River Dart Parent Meeting @ 3:30pm 

Friday 26th September 2025 European day of languages 

Sunday 28th September 2025 East Allington Fun Run 

Monday 13th October 2025 Open Parent and Carer Forum 2:30 - 3:15pm 

Tuesday 14th October 2025 PTFA AGM at Fortescue @ 8pm 

Friday 17th October 2025 Junior Life Skills and swimming gala, Yr6 

Thursday 24rd October 2025 Open Classroom @ 2:30pm 

Friday 24th October 2025 Last day of term 

Monday 3rd November 2025 First day back to school 

Tuesday 11th November 2025 Remembrance Assembly 

Tuesday 18th/19th/20th November 2025 Parents Evening 

Friday 21st November 2025 Children In Need 

Monday 8th December 2025 Open Parent and Carer Forum 5:30 - 6:30pm 

Wednesday 10th December 2025 Christmas Dinner (whole school) 

Friday 12th December 2025 PTFA Christmas Faye @ 2:00pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 KS1 and KS2 Panto trips 

Wednesday 17th December 2025 Reception and Nursery Nativity in the Church (PM) 

Thursday 18th December 2025 Candlelit Service in the Church 

Thursday 18th December 2025 Open Classroom @ 2:30pm 

Friday 19th December 2025 Last day of term 



CLASS ‘SNAPPY’ NEWS 

“ Ugg, Ugg, is this the Stone age?” 
 

 

 

 

Hazel 
 

Hazel had an exciting week, including a visitor on Tuesday - Alex Mack from Resource 
Futures. The children helped Alex carry out a second waste audit. In history, Hazel class 
have started to look at The Stone Age. They looked at images of artefacts to determine 
whether they were from the Stone Age or the Iron Age. In science, the children have 
looked at nutrition and healthy eating and Year 2s are looking at parts of a plant. They 
have re-written a version of Gregory Cool in writing and in maths they have learnt to  
partition numbers and make numbers on a place value chart using manipulatives.  
 
We have loved our outside PE lessons playing Netball and Tag Rugby. We are so proud 
of how the Year 2s have settled into Hazel class, how the Year 4s are really stepping into 
their roles of leaders of the class and how caring ALL children in Hazel have been to each other - well done Hazel 
class! 

Willow 
 
This week in Willow, we have continued our work exploring the features of explanation texts through the book 
'Everyday Journey of Ordinary Things'. Our focus has included identifying expanded noun phrases, adverbials of time 
and prepositional phrases – we can’t wait to get started on writing our own explanations next week! In maths, we have 
continued our work on Place Value and developed our knowledge of Power of 10. 
 
In Art, we created three-step paintings, carefully exploring outline, shadow and shade to bring depth to our work and in 
French, we have been presenting ourselves and even recorded our introductions and turned them into QR codes – très 
bien! 

Saplings 
 

Some new toys for the children have arrived in 
Nursery this week . They have enjoyed using our 
new cooker to make tea and cakes for everyone. 

The Children have been busy making and decorating 
their Photo frames for their evolving home corner, 
learning a new song and trying out new moves in 
our dance session. 

Please remember our door is always open if you 
need to chat to us regarding your child. 

 

 

Beech 
 

This week the children of Beech Class have been  
learning about different feelings and recognising who 
they can go to if they are feeling scared or unhappy. 
The class have enjoyed getting messy with the  
sand-tray gloop and many children have been choosing 
to paint. In music we have learning how to play a  
percussion instrument for four beats changing the  
dynamics.  
 
In maths, the Y1 children have been practicing one 
more whilst the reception children have been matching 
and sorting.  
 
See Class Dojo for the sounds covered this week. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 
 ECO News! 

 

 
The Eco Warriors proudly led an  
assembly with Alex Mack from  
Resource Futures for the whole school, sharing 
the progress they have made and the positive  
impact their work has had on reducing waste and 

improving recycling here at EA Primary. They spoke with real  
confidence about the importance of looking after our environment 
and were able to demonstrate the difference their efforts have  
already made in school. 
 
A very special mention goes to Penelope and BB, who showed great 
independence and care in their roles as Eco Warriors. They worked 
meticulously to prepare for Alex’s visit, making sure they were ready 
to showcase all that has been achieved so far. Their dedication is a 
fantastic example of the leadership and responsibility our pupils can 
show. 
 
The whole Eco Warrior team did a superb job in not only leading the 
assembly but also in inspiring the rest of the school to continue 
building on this important work. Well done to all of our Eco Warriors 
– we are very proud of you! 



 
 European Day of Languages 

 

Just a reminder that on Friday 26th September we will be taking part in 
European Day of Languages. 
 
This special day is celebrated each year to promote language learning 
and cultural diversity, and it is a fantastic opportunity for everyone to 
explore new languages, appreciate different cultures, and celebrate the 
many ways we communicate across Europe. 
 
Dress-up for the day 

We would love children to come into school dressed in the colours of a  
European flag of their choice. Options include red, white and blue for France, yellow and red for Spain or 
green, red and white for Italy. Children may even like to make a badge to wear showing their chosen 
country.  
 
Learn a greeting 
It would be lovely to hear as many “good mornings” and “hellos” in different languages around the 
school. Please help your child to also learn how to say “hello” in their chosen country’s language, or may-
be even communicate a short phrase or two.  
 
We can’t wait to hear all the different greetings from across Europe and will share these in Class on the 
day. 
 
Competition time              
Prizes are bought, wrapped and ready to be distributed as we are also sending home a special challenge. 
Alongside your child’s mission to learn how to say “hello” in as many European languages as they can, we 
are challenging them to create a bright and colourful poster to celebrate the languages of Europe! 
Some ideas are: 

The word for “hello” in different languages 
A sketch of the flags of the countries they have chosen 
Fun or interesting facts about those countries 

 
Please encourage your child to be creative and use bold designs to help us celebrate Europe’s amazing 
diversity - there will be a prize for the best poster in each class! 
 
 
French Boulangerie  
This will be open for breaktime snacks and our playground will be transformed into a French Boulangerie. 
Children can bring in a donation and buy a tasty treat – croissants, pain au chocolate, brioche and other 
goodies will be on sale! But there's a twist… to make a purchase, they will need to order in French! 
 
Please do help take the opportunity to get involved at home too so we 
can celebrate languages, culture and creativity together! 
 
Bonne chance! / ¡Buena suerte! / Viel Glück! / Good luck! 
 
Mrs Howells 



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School SEND Signpost 
 

 
  

 
  



 

 

 

 

Recommended Read:  
 
  
Celebrating the wonderful stories of  
Roald Dahl is always a pleasure, and 
even more so during Roald Dahl Week! 
This week’s recommended read invites us 
to  enjoy a little bit of mischief as we 
follow the brilliant Matilda, a girl with 
an extraordinary love of books, who uses 
her cleverness and courage to overcome 
the odds. 

A story that celebrates the power of    
imagination and the importance of    
standing up for what is right. 

 

Maths Problem of the Week – Family fun!  

Have a go at this mathematical thinking to get your maths         
conversations happening at home. 



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School PTFA 
 

 
  

 
  



 

 

 

East Allington Primary School Noticeboard 
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East Allington Primary School Noticeboard 
 

 
  

 
  On behalf of these lovely parents Naomi and Scott whose daughter Nell used to go East Allington Primary School. 

Nell is now at KCC in year 8. 
 
Nells teenage brother Sam suffered a spinal stroke a year ago and the family are raising funds through a coast walk 
to try and bring him home from hospital and get him the rehabilitation he urgently requires.  
 
Betty will be walking with family and would like to invite anyone to join in a part of the walk for Sam or to help 
raise money by donating. 
 
The walk is over 4 days from Thursday 25th September 2025, you may like to join in over the weekend , if  you can 
manage the school fun run too! 
 
The link to their page is below.  
 
Our appeal is fundraising for Aspire  
 
 
 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/helpingsam?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=EM
https://www.justgiving.com/page/helpingsam?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=EM
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